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immediately imported. However, if it 
appears by the invoice, bill of lading, 
or other evidence that the merchandise 
was destined for the United States at 
the time of original shipment, it shall 
be treated as an exportation of the 
country from which it was originally 
exported. The term ‘‘country’’ is to be 
regarded for the purposes of this sec-
tion as embracing all the possessions of 
a nation, however widely separated, 
which are subject to the same supreme 
executive and legislative authority and 
control. 

[T.D. 73–175, 38 FR 17477, July 2, 1973, as 
amended by T.D. 87–89, 52 FR 24446, July 1, 
1987]

§ 152.24 [Reserved]

§ 152.25 Conversion of foreign cur-
rency. 

When foreign currency must be con-
verted for purposes of appraisement, 
the instructions in subpart C of part 
159 of this chapter shall be followed.

§ 152.26 Furnishing value information 
to importer. 

The port director shall furnish to im-
porters the latest information as to 
values in his possession, subject to the 
following conditions: 

(a) Before appraisement. Value infor-
mation shall be given before appraise-
ment only in response to a specific oral 
or written request by the importer, 
supported by an adequate reason for 
the request, or where required by Cus-
toms purposes, such as in determining 
proper estimated duties to be deposited 
or notification of increased duties in 
accordance with § 152.2. 

(b) Only for merchandise under port di-
rector’s jurisdiction. The information 
shall be given only in regard to mer-
chandise to be appraised by, or under 
the jurisdiction of, the port director 
who receives the request, and only with 
respect to merchandise for which there 
is presented evidence of a firm commit-
ment or intent to import such mer-
chandise into the United States. 

(c) Information by importer. Each re-
quest shall be accompanied by the lat-
est information as to the values in 
question which the importer has or can 
reasonably obtain. 

(d) Information not binding. Value in-
formation shall be given by the port di-
rector only with an understanding and 
agreement in each case that the infor-
mation is in no sense an appraisement 
and is not binding upon the port direc-
tor’s action when he appraises the mer-
chandise. 

(e) No reply required after entry. The 
port director shall not be required to 
reply to a written request for value in-
formation after a value for the mer-
chandise has been declared on entry 
unless he has information indicating a 
probable appraised value different from 
such entered value.

Subpart D [Reserved]

Subpart E—Valuation of 
Merchandise

SOURCE: T.D. 81–7, 46 FR 2600, Jan. 12, 1981, 
unless otherwise noted.

§ 152.100 Interpretative notes. 

The interpretative notes set forth in 
this subpart have been derived from in-
formation contained in the Statement 
of Administrative Action relating to 
customs valuation, submitted to and 
approved by Congress along with the 
Trade Agreements Act of 1979 (Pub. L. 
96–39), and will have the force and ef-
fect of regulations issued under this 
subpart.

§ 152.101 Basis of appraisement. 

(a) Effective date. The value for ap-
praisement of merchandise exported to 
the United States on or after July 1, 
1980, or, for articles classified under 
subheading 6401.10.00 Harmonized Tariff 
Schedule of the United States (19 
U.S.C. 1202), on or after July 1, 1981, 
will be determined in accordance with 
section 402, Tariff Act of 1930 (19 U.S.C. 
1401a), as amended by section 201, 
Trade Agreements Act of 1979. 

(b) Methods. Imported merchandise 
will be appraised on the basis, and in 
the order, of the following: 

(1) The transaction value provided for 
in § 152.103; 

(2) The transaction value of identical 
merchandise provided for in § 152.104, if 
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